ASSOCIATION OF NATIONAL BOARD ACCREDITED INSTITUTIONS



Website: www.anbai.org Email: anbaiindia@gmail.com

Dr. Devi Shetty

"Committed to Excellence in Medical Education" REGN NO:SOR/BLU/DR/1153/2010-11

President
Dr. Alexander Thomas
president.anbai@gmail.com
Karnataka

President Elect Dr. S. Rajasekaran rajasekaran.orth@gmail.com Tamil Nadu

Vice President Dr. H. S. Chhabra drhschhabra@isiconline.org New Delhi

Secretary
Dr. Venkatesh Krishnamoorthy
secretary.anbal@gmail.com
Karnataka

Joint Secretary Dr. Sunil Sharma dean@isiconline.org New Delhi

Treasurer
Dr. Kishore Babu
treasurer.anbai@gmail.com
Karnataka

Zonal Representatives Prof. B. Balaraju Prof. Iqbal Bagasrawala Dr. Anupam Sachdeva Dr. Saffia P. M. Dr. Merzi Marker Dr. Raju Swamy Dr. Arvind Sharma Dr. Joy Basu Dr. Amandeep Kaur Dr. Sanwar Agarwal Dr. Talat Hallm

Alumni Coordinator Dr. A. Lingaiah drlingaiah@yashodamail.com Hyderabad

Academic Coordinator Dr. Srinath Kumar sriruturekha@yahoo.co.in Bangalore Dear Sir: 04/05/2020

ANBAI congratulates the Government of India for its proactive role in the battle against the COVID pandemic in our country. The private healthcare sector fully supports the efforts of the Government in this regard.

Over the last few years the Government of India has worked tirelessly and persistently to sort out a major inadequacy in the Indian health system - the shortage of specialists in our country. ANBAI is grateful to you for your actions which have resulted in marked increased Postgraduate seats in the NBE. These measures will go a long way in providing accessible, affordable, quality healthcare to all our citizens.

We wish to bring to your notice the desperate situation the private healthcare sector, especially the NBE training institutions are in. Looking forward, these Institutions had joined hands with the GoI in an attempt to ensure that every Indian would have access to world class healthcare.

As you are aware, during the last 2 months, the Private Healthcare Sector is functioning at 20% of its capacity. This sector which is pivotal in this battle, is in disarray.

Our NBE Training Institutions in particular are going through a difficult phase. It is becoming difficult even to pay salaries for the residents who are in the frontline in this crisis. The whole project of increasing the specialist force will be in jeopardy if urgent steps are not taken. We plead for immediate measures to be taken, so that the career of the young specialist in training will not be affected and that we will continue to produce more quality specialists to address the big gap that exists in Indian Healthcare.

ANBAI requests a subsidy for resident stipends till this crisis blows over.

ANBAI commits that we will do whatever possible to join hands with the government as the nation passes through this very critical time.

With warm regards,

Dr. Alexander Thomas National President, ANBAI Dr. Venkatesh Krishnamoorthy National Honorary Secretary, ANBAI



Regd Office: Bangalore Baptist Hospital, Bellary Road, Bangalore 560024.

Phone: 080-23539000 Email: anbaiindia@gmail.com